Port Malabar Holiday Park Board of Trustees:

As we ring in the new year, we ring in change. We in the office look forward to another wonderful year at Holiday Park!

We are currently preparing for the 2019 year end audit, preparing expenditures for capital expense reserve accounts, getting bids for all of the capital improvement/replacement projects. I will have a full report on the library renovations, gazebo progress, and misc. items for the next Board meeting scheduled for Monday, January 13<sup>th</sup> 2020 . Attached please find a letter submitted by Trustee Terry Steimer.

Sincerely,

Sheree Morris District Manager TO: THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES AND RESIDENTS OF PORT MALABAR HOLIDAY PARK

I HAVE TO APOLOGIZE FOR NOT BEING ABLE TO ATTEND THE JANUARY 7TH MEETING AND REORGANIZATION.

MY WIFE WILL BE HAVING A MEDICAL PROCEDURE THAT I NEED TO ATTEND AND I FEEL I MUST BE WITH HER.

I WAS EXCITED TO THROW MY HAT IN THE RING FOR CHAIRMAN AND TO BE AT THE MEETING. OF COURSE I WILL RESPECT THE VOTE OF THE TRUSTEES.

I STILL WOULD APPRECIATE YOUR SUPPORT FOR THE POSITION OF CHAIRMAN. I FEEL I HAVE THE BEST INTEREST OF THE PARK TRUSTEES AND RESIDENTS AT HEART.

THANKS AGAIN,

**TERRY STEIMER** 

TRUSTEE

443-783-0819